Look at our awesome PSE RUN CLUB!!!

PSE Running Club Permission Slip

WHO: Any PSE Student
WHERE: Check-In at Back Playground Sidewalk



WHEN: Friday Before School 8:00 am-8:25 am

Meeting dates: April 4th, April 18th, April 25th, May 2nd, May 9th,
May 16th

Beginning Date: March 7th, 2025

Cost: $5 per student -
https://prairiestarpto.membershiptoolkit.com/form/m/321361

We are excited to offer Prairie Star students the opportunity to join
the running club for the spring 2025 season. This will allow
students to learn the fundamentals of running and build healthy habits.

E-mail Katie Haberberger at kaitlyn.steis@gmail.com or Kelsey Antcliff kelsey.antcliff@gmail.com
for further information or questions. | appreciate your support!

PSE STEM CLUB LAST SESSION

It's time for our last session (4/17) of the 24-25 PSE STEM Club for
3rd, 4th, and 5th graders! We will dive into the exciting world of
science, technology, engineering, and math through fun, hands-on

activities that challenge your student to think outside the box. Our
session will run from 3:45 - 5:00pm with Mrs. Bonner and Mr.
Ramsey. Reminder that these sessions are dependent from one
another. You must sign up on the PTO website for each individual
session to attend STEM club.

Pick up will be at 5pm in front of the building. Parents/Guardians must pick up in person - carline is
not an option for this event.

Late Night at the Star- April 4th

Prairie Star staff is excited to continue offering Late Night at the Star classes, which are after-
school enrichment programs for students.

Each Friday night class costs $50 and will run from after school until 6:30. If you enroll in Late
Night, you will not need to pick up your child until 6:30. Please assume that your child is enrolled in
each class that they have requested unless you hear from the office.

Camp scholarships are now available. Please reach out to Mrs. Sperry for more information.
To enroll in camps, please see the website link:

https://prairiestarpto.membershiptoolkit.com/home. Registration closes the day before at 6:00
pm.

All Late Night at the STAR questions go to Melissa Bonner. Her email is
mabonner@bluevalleyk12.org.

Candy STEM- Kindergarten Teachers (Kinder-5th)
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Do you have a giant sweet tooth? If so, this Late Night is for you! Enjoy an evening of science

experiments and STEM activities with CANDY! Activities will include "Candy Cars," "Nautical
Nightmare," "Bubble Trouble," and more. We will have pizza for dinner and candy treats, of course!

Minute to Win it! Purcell, Wayland, and Philips (Kinder-5th)

Could you place an Oreo on your forehead and move it to your mouth without using your hands?
Join us for fun challenges like these using things found around the house! We will have a blast as
we work in groups to complete hilarious games for fun prizes & candy! Dinner, drinks and dessert
provided!

Out of this World- Space Night 2nd Grade Teachers (Kinder-5th)
Are you ready for a night that is out of this world? Join the 2nd grade teachers for a night full of
space crafting and games. We will have dinner and make moon shaped Oreos for dessert!

Patches, Pops, Pizza and PJs! Chapman (Kinder- 5th)

A cute patch collection will be provided for late nighters to decorate beanie hats! Late nighters are
welcome to bring in different articles of clothing if they want to patch more! There will also be a
cake pop making/decorating station and popcorn bar to enjoy while waiting for their patches to be
ironed. Pizza will also be provided while we end the night watching a fun movie!

Cascarones and Basket Weaving! Arquieta (Kinder-5th)

It's Spring! Have fun decorating Cascarones (confetti-filled egg shells) and learn about this fun
Mexican Spring tradition. We will also learn basic basket weaving skills and create our own
baskets just in time for some popular Spring holidays! Don't miss out, it is going to be super "egg-
citing!" All materials and snacks will be provided!

Splatter Painting! Wilson (Kinder-5th)

Do you long or love to splatter paint? Well, this is your chance. We will learn different ways to
create cool artwork through splattering, dripping, blowing, and smearing! It will be a ton of fun, so
we are calling all of our messy artists! You'll want to wear some "grubbies” (i.e. painting clothes
and shoes) but we will keep things organized. Pizza and candy for the group as usual.
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Optional form for Parent Input on Class Placement



One of the biggest concerns of most parents is classroom placement each year for their students
at school. I'm sharing our current procedure for placing students in classes with that in mind.

In the spring, current grade classroom teachers, building learning specialists, the counselor, and
the principal meet to discuss student needs and form initial classes for the upcoming year. There
are always changes during the summer due to new students that may enroll. With over 400
students to consider at Prairie Star Elementary, we take this task very seriously to end up with
classes where students can thrive. We work hard to develop classes that include:

- A mix of boys and girls

- A range of academic abilities

- Compatible student personalities

- Overall class sizes that are approximately equal across the grade level

Parent input in this process is undoubtedly welcome if parents want to share information about
their child that we might not already know. The parent input form (attached) has been designed for
this purpose. Parents who complete the optional input form will need to have the form completed
and turned in to the office by April 15, 2025.

ﬁ PSE Parent Input 25-26.pdf Download

45.4 KB

The Weekly Howl Podcast - New Episodes on Mondays

The PSE PTO is launching the Weekly Howl Podcast! Hosted by 5th
grade PSE students, now you can get all your weekly PSE

community updates while you wait in the car line. New episodes
every Monday! Tune in here =HGE
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End of Quarter Information - Viewing Canvas Courses and Quarter Grades

At the end of each quarter, courses in Canvas will conclude and will no longer be visible on the
Canvas app. However, a concluded course remains visible through the Canvas website by selecting
ALL COURSES and then PAST ENROLLMENTS. You will be able to see your child's grades on April
3rd.

How do | view my child’s report card?
e Loginon ParentVue.
e Select the student’s name
¢ In the left navigation bar, choose Report Card

Each new quarter, classroom teachers will publish the next quarter’s Canvas course. As courses
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are published, students and families will again be able to see current courses on the Canvas app
and Canvas website. For Canvas parent resources, visit www.bluevalleyk12.org/canvas.

7 DAYS OF KINDNGSS DRIVE

GIVING THE BASICS IS A LOCAL ORGANIZATION COMMINTTED TO PROVIDING HYGIENE ITEMS TO
THOSE IN NEED IN THE SPIRIT OF PROTECTING HUMAN DIGNITY. WATCH THE VIDEO TO LEARN
MORE ABOUT THEIR IMPACT AND HOW WE CAN HELP THEIR MISSION. OUR HYGIENE DRIVE WILL
TAKE PLACE APRIL 4-41.THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! THE GRADE LEVEL WITH THE MOST
DONATIONS WILL EARN EXTRA RECESS TIME!

* TOOTHPASTE

KINDERGARTEN: FIRST: SECOND: THIRD: FOURTH: FIFTH:
OOTHPASTE SHAMPOO CONDITIONER _ TOOTHBRUSHES CHAPSTICK DEODORANT
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Seven Days of Kindness

During April 7- 11, we will celebrate Kindness Week at Prairie Star with Seven Days of Kindness!
The mission of Seven Days is “Make a Ripple to Change the World by Connecting Communities.” If
you are unfamiliar with Seven Days, please take some time to check out their story on their
website. This organization has done amazing work encouraging and teaching kindness and
tolerance amidst the most tragic circumstances. We will use words from Seven Days to guide the
week on celebrating Kindness. Below are the days and how we will be celebrating. We cannot wait
to hear from our students about spreading kindness at PSE!

https://sevendays.org/our-story

Monday- LOVE DAY
Tuesday-DISCOVER DAY
Wednesday- CONNECT DAY
Thursday- GO DAY

Purchase School Supples for the 25-26 school year!
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The BEST Way to Buy
Back-To-School Supplies!
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School Supplies for PSMS- for incoming 6th grade students

School Supply ordering for 25-26 school year
Prairie Star Middle School has partnered with 1st Day School Supplies to make school supply
shopping fast and easy! If you wish to purchase a school supply kit for your PSMS student, use the

link below and be sure to save your receipt. School supplies will be delivered to PSMS in August
and distributed before the first day of school. Order deadline is July 1 - no exceptions. If you have
questions, please contact Erin Briggeman (erin_boomer@yahoo.com). Order link: 1st Day School
Supplies - Select Your Grade

Green Thumbs Beautification Years

You're invited to participate in PSE PTO Green Thumbs Spring Planting and Campus Beautification
from 3:45-5PM on Wednesday, April 9, 2025. Please see attached informational flyer for details.
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LN What: Help plant flowers and improve ﬁ

landscape for front school beds and sign
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April 9, 2025 | 3:45-5 p.m.

Meet at the PSE playground for
instructions and snack. Supervision
required and wear garden gloves/bring

‘ small shovels if possible ‘
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Incoming Kindergarten Information for 25-26 TBLTEIG FeiDEne A DATES

Hello, Incoming Kindergarten Families- February 18 \
We are excited to welcome your new kindergarten student for the 4
2025-26 school year. | look forward to having you join our PSE
family. Please reach out with any questions. Please

April 11

August 13

August 14

review/complete the steps below. Your timely registration will
make sure our team is prepared.
{§3To read this email in a language other than English,_click here.

Step 1: Do you have questions about kindergarten programs in Blue Valley? (Click on the blue
links below)

¢ What do kindergarten students experience during a typical day?

e How can | learn about the Chinese immersion option?

Step 2: Is there another language spoken in your home?

If so, please complete this form. Otherwise, move to step 4.

Note: If your family speaks English in addition to another language, you will still need to complete
the form.

Step 3: How do I register my child?

(P To view registration instructions in a language other than English, click here.
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To begin the registration process for the 2025-26 school year, simply go to
www.bluevalleyk12.org/registration and click New Student Registration in the Useful Links.
Families new to Blue Valley will be asked to create an online parent account. Online registration
will take approximately 20 minutes to complete and it is an important step in getting your student
started with kindergarten! You will be asked to pay fees later this spring.

Please note: If your child is currently enrolled in the Blue Valley early childhood program, you will
not complete online registration at this time. Families transitioning from early childhood to
kindergarten will have an opportunity to verify the information and complete the registration
process later this spring.
To make Blue Valley’s Online Registration process smooth and convenient, please have the
following information available:

o Student proof of identity (birth certificate)

e Emergency contact name(s) and phone number(s)

e Doctor, dentist and preferred hospital contact info

e Immunization record and health assessment (physical)

» Proof of residency (purchase contract, lease or current utility bill)

o Custodial documentation (if applicable)

¢ Previous school records and contact info

e |EP or 504 Plan (if applicable)
Tip: As soon as your child’s registration is complete, you will begin receiving all-school
communication items that will help welcomeyou and your family into the school community.

If you have any questions, please call the Prairie Star Elementary office at 913-239-7100.
Important Dates for Kindergarten Families

¢ Kindergarten Online Registration Begins | Tuesday, February 18

¢ Kindergarten Kick-Off Sessions | Friday, April 11

¢ Kindergarten Orientation Sessions | Wednesday, August 13

¢ First full day of school for Kindergarten | Thursday, August 14

Kindergarten Kick-Off: Friday, April 11th
Kindergarten Kick-Off: Friday, April 11th

You are invited to our upcoming Kindergarten Kick-Off event at Prairie Star Elementary (PSE)!
Students will experience the kindergarten classroom with teachers, and guardians will tune into
valuable information regarding registration and school preparation. We are excited to welcome our
newest group of Wolves on Friday, April 11, 2025.

Kindergarten Round-Up: Sessions | Friday, April 11, 2025

We will have two sessions that will last about an hour; you may choose one to attend by selecting
a session. Please use the following sign-up genius to pick your session.

Kindergarten Kick-Off

Session 1: 9:00 AM- 10:00 AM



http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/registration
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0A4CA9A82DA0FE3-55181554-kindergarten

Session 2: 10:30 AM-11:30 AM

At PSE, our staff is ecstatic and ready to welcome your children into our family-we look forward to
meeting you soon!

Best,
Stacey Sperry

Kindergarten Camp Information

If you are interesting in K Camp, please read the smore below. Thanks!
https://secure.smore.com/n/8quxf

Save the Dates for End of Year Activities!

Event Information

5th Grade Talent Show

When?

Thursday, May 15, 2025, 06:30 PM

Where?
Prairie Star Elementary School, West 143rd Street, Leawood, KS, USA

Event Information

=

5th Grade Farewell @ 9:00 W 2
7 =
We will say farewell to our 5th-grade students with a small stfp, @
: & W-141st St

ceremony in the gym.
This will be a fun day full of celebrations. We will start with
the 5th-grade ceremony in our gym. After the ceremony, the Prairie Star =
class and families will enjoy a selfie station, donuts, juice, = Middle School a

Q
and a coffee truck. Yum! Then, we will have a grade-level (o) @
lunch party in the afternoon before launching into a kickball ) Pralrie/Star
tournament and Minute to Win It games. - HE R e
5th-grade parents can enter the gym doors at 8:45. We W 143rd St
would like to start our day with students in their classes ?
before the parents enter. Thanks! ﬁﬁ"eﬂma ]

=

When? =
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Monday, May 19, 2025, 09:00 AM A AN St
Happy Tails Pet Care o

Where?
Prairie Star Elementary School, West 143rd Street,

Leawood, KS, USA | 9 Open maps

Map data ©2

Event Information Prairie Star

) =" Middle School
5th Grade Talent Show Matinee
When? O

1S dospulp

Prairie Star

TueSday, May 20, 2025, 09:00 AM =" Elementary School

Where?
Prairie Star Elementary School, West 143rd Street, W aa-des

Leawood, KS, USA 9 Open maps
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Event Information

Field Day- May 21st @ 12:45

Volunteers are needed for Field Day on May 21st. Please consider volunteering to work at a
station for a couple of hours. We need you from 12:45-3:30. Thank you in advance! ~Coach

and Stacey

Field Day will be during the school day on Wednesday, May 21st, from 12:45-3:20

(weather permitting).
All students can wear a PSE t-shirt, fun!
Please apply sunscreen before school or send sunscreen that they will use themselves.
Students may wear a hat if they wish!
Volunteer for a couple of hours by using this sign-up genius, Volunteer for Field Day
When?
Wednesday, May 21, 2025, 12:45 PM

PSE Chess Club

Ready to make a bold move? We're calling all kings, queens, and
future grandmasters to join our Chess Club! It's the perfect gambit
for kids to sharpen their minds, develop winning strategies, and
castle their way to fun with friends.

We're currently pawning for feedback—let us know what you'd like
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to see in a chess club and help us make the perfect opening move!

Please fill out this google form if you would like to receive more information on the club, get

updates and reminders for upcoming sessions, and be the first to know when registration opens!
***This club is looking to start in the Fall of 2025%**

We are looking for any parents who have advanced knowledge of the game of chess and would
enjoy being used as a resource for information and planning. If interested, please use this contact
form or feel free to email Colin Ramsey with any questions!

PSE PTO Scholarships for 2025 Graduates:

Each year the Prairie Star PTO offers two scholarships to graduating seniors who are PSE Alumni
The 2025 deadline to apply is midnight on Friday March 28th

The first scholarship is in honor of Dr. Laura Swartz, the very first Principal of Prairie Star
Elementary. The scholarship amount is $1,000.00 and will be awarded to a 2025 graduate of one of
the five Blue Valley High Schools who attended Prairie Star Elementary for at least one year and
intends to major in Education.

Application: https://prairiestarpto.membershiptoolkit.com/form/m/319779

Deadline: Friday March 28th

The second scholarship is a general PSE PTO scholarship for those alumni displaying the virtues
valued at Prairie Star Elementary. The amount of $1,000.00 will be awarded to a 2025 graduate of
one of the five Blue Valley High Schools who attended Prairie Star Elementary for at least one
year.

Application: https://prairiestarpto.membershiptoolkit.com/form/m/319780

Deadline: Friday March 28th

District News:

Calendar Adjustment

This winter has brought an unprecedented number of inclement weather days — eight so far —
exceeding the five built into our 2024-25 school calendar. While keeping our students and staff safe
remains our top priority, we must also ensure we meet the state’s required instructional time. To
put our district in the best position to meet these requirements and maintain our long-standing
goal of ending the school year by Memorial Day, we are making the following adjustments:
e Early March high school late start changes — There will be no late start on March 4, 6, 11 or
13. School will begin at the normal time on those dates.
¢ Friday, April 25 — The scheduled professional learning day will now be a school day for all
students.
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Mark your calendars for the 2024-25 K-5 teacher professional collaboration days.

As we kick off the 2024-25 school year, | want to remind families about the teacher professional
collaboration days designed for teacher plan and collaboration time. These eight days, which
occur throughout the school year, are non-student attendance days for K-5 students. These days
are vital to ensure the best possible preparation for our elementary students and key to quality
teacher retention.

The following days, which can be found in the_2024-25 calendar on the district website, have been
designated as teacher professional collaboration days:

e April 11

e May?2

Thank you for your support and partnership as we ensure our educators have adequate plan and
collaboration time. Have a wonderful school year!

Partnering for a Safe School Community

Ensuring our students' and staff's safety and well-being remains our highest priority. As we near the
end of the school year, we want to take a moment to thank our families for their partnership. Your
support and conversations at home have made a meaningful impact on student behaviors,
reinforcing the importance of making good choices and reporting concerns appropriately.

How We Address Threats

We take every report of a threat seriously—whether that threat is made on social media, in person
or through another means. Our administrators work closely with our Safety and Security team and
local law enforcement to investigate each case thoroughly. This process includes reviewing past
behavior, gathering input from families, and conducting interviews. If a credible threat is identified,
we will immediately notify staff and families. You can learn more about our safety protocols and
threat assessment process on our district website.

Partnering to Keep Schools Safe

This spring, we will continue our informational graphics through Canvas for grades 6-12 about the
real consequences of making threats. Even offhand comments or social media posts can have
serious repercussions, including school disciplinary action or legal consequences. It's important
for students to think before they post or speak.

We encourage families to listen to our fall 2024 BV Unmuted podcast episode: Understanding

Threats and Their Consequences. In this episode, former Interim Chief Simon Happer (Overland
Park Police Department), Dan Carney (Director of Safety & Security), and Dr. Katie Collier (Deputy
Superintendent for Learning) discuss how Blue Valley ensures a safe and secure learning
environment.
§ Listen here: BV Unmuted: Understanding Threats and Their Consequences
How You Can Help

¢ Report Concerns: Please remind your student to report any concerning behavior to school

staff or use our online reporting_system.
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¢ Avoid Spreading Rumors: Social media can spread misinformation and create unnecessary
anxiety. Instead of sharing posts, report them directly to school administrators or law
enforcement with as much detail as possible.

Your partnership plays a vital role in maintaining a safe school environment. Thank you for your
ongoing trust and support.

Community Events:
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APRIL 8, 2025
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Hilltop Conference Center QL 1L

“FIGHTING FENTANYL...
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Learn about fentuny| & educate your kids.
A panel will follow the presentation. EBOCATIONAL

Stacey Sperry

Stacey is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters




